TANF Educational Awards Program (TEAP)

Program Update 9/18/06

On Monday, September 11th, the Controlling Board approved the Board of Regents’ request to create an account and establish $30 million in spending authority for the new TANF Educational Awards Program (TEAP) program. As a result of the approval the new TEAP program will be launched in the coming weeks. 

A state level communications plan has been developed and stages of this plan are already in motion. Campus level communications should follow in the coming weeks as the program is launched and financial aid materials become available.
Draft campus agreement templates are in the process of being finalized and will be reviewed by the contracts office of the Ohio Department of Job and Family Services for TANF compliance. Each eligible institution electing to participate in the new TEAP program will have to enter into an agreement with the Regents in order to offer the educational awards to their TANF eligible students. 
A maximum annual award amount, based on estimated levels of TANF eligible students will be granted to each institution electing to participate. Because this program is based on a TANF reimbursement process, only those awards that are actually granted will be paid to the campus. Eligible students will be paid only after the performance criteria is met, and only on a first-come, first-serve basis. For campuses, there will be no “carry-over” of award dollars if the maximum amount granted is not disbursed.
Financial Aid training materials, including program implementation guidelines, checklists, and FAQ’s are in the process of being finalized. Regent’s staff are working collaboratively with campus financial aid offices to solidify and clarify these materials. 
Based on feedback from campuses with eligible students, there is much excitement and excellent questions arising about the new program. Regent’s staff are continuing to compile FAQ’s (Frequently Asked Questions), which will be posted soon to a new web page that will be added in the coming weeks to the Financial Aid portion of the Regent’s public website.

We will continue to provide frequent program updates, and ask for your patience as this new program begins to roll out. We had hoped to launch the program sooner, but due to complex federal and state TANF components, we have proceeded with due diligence to meet all of the extensive TANF audit and eligibility verification guidelines.  
If questions arise, please contact Dee Delaney, the TANF Contract Administrator for the new TEAP program. She can be reached at ddelaney@regents.state.oh.us or 614-752-9531.
Special Reminder





Educational Awards will be paid on a first-come, first-serve basis. 


Only $30 million is available for the TEAP program in FY 2007. 


Once the TEAP program funds are depleted, no additional awards will be paid by the state.








